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Well, it must be getting close to spring; outside my office 

window today I can see the city maintenance crew taking 

down the snow fence that’s been up all winter across the 

street at Hawthorne School. And just last week, I took 

this picture of a maple tree bud that had burst into 

bloom. It’s one of the very first flowers of the year, usu-

ally appearing the first week of March, though you’ve got 

to get up close to appreciate its beauty. I haven’t yet seen 

any of the showier flowers like daffodils, tulips or even 

forsythia bushes, but by the time you’re reading this, you 

probably have. You’ve also seen (or will very soon!) the 

sanctuary decked out in bright, bold Easter lilies in cele-

bration of our Lord’s resurrection. He is risen! He is 

risen, indeed! Alleluia! 

 

Changes are afoot. It’s a time of transition. And transitions aren’t always easy. 

 

Later this month, on April 25 at 7:45pm we’ll have our annual Baccalaureate Service, sending off our 

graduating high school seniors with God’s blessings and our grateful and hopeful prayers. It’s always 

exciting to hear what and where they’re off to next in their life, but it can be emotional and sad, as well – 

both for them and especially their families – to have them go. 
 

On Sunday, April 29 we will welcome new members to our congregation. And that, too, is a great joy and 

blessing. But for those who recently moved here and/or are joining us from other churches, which they 

may have been a part of for years, it can also be a real hardship and a sense of loss to leave that past be-

hind – as many of you can attest to from your own experience. Transitions are tough. 
 

Just as I imagine the process of metamorphosis for a caterpillar, crouching and cramping into a chrysalis 

before finally emerging as a butterfly, is not inherently pleasant for the creature, so nearly all the 

changes you and I face in life come as a challenge to us. It’s hard to adjust. 

 

Thank God for our unchanging God! It brings a profound relief and comfort to turn over the anxiety and 

the fear into the hands of our Lord who is the same yesterday, today and forever, who has seen it all, the 

Alpha and the Omega, the first and the last, who says, “Behold, I am with you always, even to the end of 

the age.” There’s nothing our God hasn’t seen, no surprises that catch God off-guard and unprepared, no 

challenge God can’t handle, even if we feel that way all the time. And this God is with us, and for us, and 

in us. 
 

I don’t know what changes you’re going through, but I know you’re going through them, because we  

always are, always. And I know it’s not easy, because it never is. But we’d never have Easter without 

going through Good Friday first. We’d never know new life unless we went through the dying process. 

We’d never see a flower nor a corn plant grow, never gather a golden harvest, unless we’re first willing to 

bury the thing. 
 

May the joy and power of the Resurrected Lord Jesus go with you, and transform you, today. 
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Prayers 

► Health, Treatments, or Hospitalization    

Recently included in prayers:  Brian Bruce, Darin Clark, Lynn DeVries, Melissa Emons, Warren Evans, 

Jack Gatewood, Janet Hedlund, Judy Hellwege, Bill Henrichs, Nick Herringer, Ardell Jugert, Wanda Koch, 

Kamden Lightner, Milton Lisius, Denise Mohlman, Carolyn Mosier, Harlan Schlachter, Melissa Tellez, Mi-

chelle Townes, Gayle Van Patten, Jackie Waite.  We continue our prayers for:  Dan Barber, Tom Bennett, 

Verna Catchpool, Kiley Chancellor, Julie Fitzke, Robert Gage, Peg Gangwish, Jim Hellwege, Quintyn Hendrich, 

Debbie Hohlfeld, Everett Hunt, Janet Janssen, Betty (Mrs. Ron) Kort, Kande Lindberg, Richard Lyon, Larry Meyer, 

Royal Miller, Elaine Petersen, Niesje Rossi, Deb Schutte, Bernard Stanley, Bryan Stanley, Parker Stanley. 
 

► Sympathy 

We pray for Paul Wathen, Phil Fisher, and Brian Hawes, each at the death of their fathers; Linda Crum 

at the death of her friend & long-time partner;  Leonard DeVries at the death of his sister; Carl Rehwaldt 

at the death of his brother;  Marcia Maurer at the death of her husband, Galen (& step-father to Deb Laux.); 

Gene Kort at the death of his wife, Betty(& step-mother to Peg Gangwish); and Sharol Kleveland (& son 

Eric) at the death of Steve, husband (father.) May each of these families, along with ALL who mourn the loss 

of a loved one, find comfort found only in God’s promises through His son, Jesus. 

 

► Marriage 

We give thanks with Jason Haase & Amber Hughes on their recent marriage, and pray for them God’s 

richest blessings.  
 

► New Life 

We welcome into the family of faith, through God’s gift of Holy Baptism the following children:  Jade Eliza-

beth Fink, daughter of Josh & Joanna Fink; and Jase Scott & Jaxton Lynn Nielson, sons of Damon & 

Amanda Nielson. 
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      JOIN US ON  

SUNDAY APRIL 15 
 

Are you ready to serve 

in our community, as 

the caring hands and 

loving voice of Jesus? 

Then, please sign-up on our church website at 

www.AFamilyofFaith.com or at the display in the 

church forum (beginning April 1) so we can ensure 

all our areas will be adequately served. 

 

Opportunities to serve include: 

 9:15AM - Pack Lunches for Open Table. We will  

          do this here at church in the fellowship hall. 

 

1:55PM - Children will sing at the College View  

           Assisted Living’s afternoon worship service. 

 

2:00PM - Orphan Grain Train in Grand Island 

           We will meet at 1:30 in the church parking  

           lot to share rides to the warehouse in  

           Grand Island.  

 

5:00PM - Evening Pot Luck meal at Crossroads  

            Rescue Mission.  

 

NEWS AND NOTES 

MEN, GET READY FOR 
THEOPUB! … TheoPub is 

aimed at reaching the men 

in our community. Theo- 

Pub is men making new friends, supporting our 

community, and sharing Jesus’ love. It starts with 

the men of Faith and hopefully continues to reach 

the men of our community who might be search-

ing for a connection with Jesus. Our first meeting 

is at Steeple Brewing, Thursday,  April 5 at 

6:30pm. It’s informal, inviting, and inclusive.  

Contact Richard Wildhirt at KeysAnd-

Stops@gmail.com with any questions. 

 

 

      Book Group ïApril 12, 7pm      

           at Dallyôs Deli - South St .    

 

                                                        The Alice Network by Kate Quinn 
 

 

The Alice Network by Kate Quinn is a book of his-

torical fiction that intertwines the story of a net-

work of female spies in WWI with unresolved is-

sues post WWII. Come join us if you’ve read the 

book or would just like to hear discussion about it! 
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CHURCH SPRING CLEAN-UP 

Saturday, April 14, 8:30-noon 
Please mark your calendars and plan to take part in  

our clean-up morning at Faith.  All ages and abilities  

are welcome and encouraged to come help!  Bring anything 

you think might be needed or just bring yourself!  Lunch 

will be provided to all workers. 
 
 

WOMENõS RETREAT 

April 21 9-4pm in the Fellowship Hall  

Please register by April 8! 

 

SeaSide Escape helps women find rest and relaxation from 

the hustle and bustle of life as they slow down and spend 

time with God and each other. This beach-themed retreat 

program includes Bible study based on the stories of Sarah 

and Hagar, uplifting worship, a time for Christian service, 

and relationship-building activities to help your retreat 

guests discover the depth of God’s love, strength, and com-

passion. Our Key Verse will be- "Be still and know that I am God."-Psalm 46:10 
 

You can sign up in the forum on April 8 or register by calling the church 

office. Cost: $25 includes retreat materials, snacks and lunch.  
   

CHESTNUT CORNER BAZAAR 

2018 Mission Designation 

The Chestnut Corner group has selected  

Lutheran Bible Translators as the  

recipient of funds raised through this year’s bazaar and 

other fundraising events.  LBT has been making the Word 

of God accessible to those who do not yet have it in the lan-

guage of their hearts.  To date, over 40 translations have 

been completed, but millions still wait.  They recruit, train, 

equip, and help support missionaries to serve in language 

programs overseas.  National and local churches in host 

countries play a vital, ongoing role in this work 

      

 

 

 

 

 

      

 
 

 

 

 

CAN YOU BE A HOST?  On Saturday July 21st we 

will be having a youth group staying over for one 

night only. They will be fed and just need 

a bed or air mattress. If you can host 2-4 

out of the 17 youth and adults contact 

DCE Wade Johnson at 402-462-5044 or 

email him at Wade@afamilyoffaith.com. 

 

 

      

 

TRE ORE SERVICE  

You are invited to a join with the congregations 

of the Hastings Circuit (NE District of the 

LCMS) for a special Good Friday Service (Tre 

Ore) on March 30th at noon at Peace Lutheran, 

Hastings. Tre Ore is Latin for “Three Hours” - 

the final hours our Lord was on the cross and 

during which darkness covered the land. 
 

Camp Luther Needs 
Would you like to help support Camp Luther? 

You can easily do that by shopping online… go 

to www.campluther.org/wish-list/ and click on 

the Amazon link to view and purchase items 

online.  Thank you for your support of God’s 

mission through Camp Luther!  
 

United Harvest Food Truck will be at 

1st Presbyterian’s Annex building on Saturday 

morning, April 21 distributing food to any with 

need, no questions asked. Bring boxes or sacks 

and plan to arrive around 9:30 if you can help 

out with preparing the distribution. 

Relay for Life Team 
We are looking to once again create a Relay for Life 

team here at Faith.  The event is Friday, June 1,  

6-10pm at the Hastings High School track.  If you 

would be interested in being a part of this year’s 

team email Kendra Bargen at kleigh_26@yahoo.com 

MORE NEWS & NOTES COMMUNITY NEWS 

   THANK YOU NOTES  
 

Thanks to everyone who sent cards, offered 

prayers, and showed their concern through 

other acts of kindness at the death of Larry’s 

sister.                            Larry & Carolyn Keilig 

 

Thank you for the expressions of sympathy at 

the death of Phil’s dad.  We appreciate your 

thoughtfulness.  Memorial gifts are being given 

to Orphan Grain Train.      Phil & Vicki Fisher 

 

Thanks to everyone who donates  

food to our local shelter. We are off  

to a good start this year—almost 335  

pounds of food and non-perishables  

have been delivered to the Food Pantry.  

Let’s keep that going - grocery carts (forum & 

nave) await!  
 

We (the  Zion Lutheran staff ) cannot begin to 

tell you how much we appreciate your donation 

of microphones to Zion School.  It has enhanced 

our students ability to share the Word of God 

with everyone!  We have already used them a 

bunch of times. Thank you again for the very 

generous donation to Zion School. 

mailto:Wade@afamilyoffaith.com
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SUNDAY SCHOOL OFFERINGS given in April 

will go Orphan Grain Train’s 

“Undie Sunday”.  “Undie Sunday” 

offerings could come in the form of 

money for underwear or you can 

bring packages of new underwear 

to be given to those who have gone 

through a disaster and are in need of new clothing 

for recovery. 

 

Kids...  & Teens 

          Sunday Morning Bible Study  

                      for 7-12th grades  
Love Does , a study for the 7-12th grade class 

will continue through April to 

look at how faith comes alive 

when we DO the love of God. 

Based on the book by Bob Goff 

this study led by DCE Wade 

Johnson will encourage you to 

make God’s love an action in your 

life. Class meets in the Room #8. 

PERFECT ATTENDANCE INŸ 

 

Sunday School –  

3õs: Nolan Bulas. 3rd: Mady Karr, Eva Magal-

lanes. 5th: Zoe Johnson.  

Weekday School – Pre-School: Nolan Bulas, 

Hannah Jabs, Ella Martinez, Ella Wademan. 

Kindergarten: Davis McIntyre, Kale Wade-

man. 1st: Abby Jabs, Macy Shelton. 2nd: Kay-

den Bartunek, Jaxon Brooks, Wyatt Hulse, 

Harper Rundle, Ellie Wahlmeier. 3rd: Gracie 

Craig, Thomas Fleming, Kolt Hudson, Mady 

Karr, Barrett McIntyre, Lily Sorgenfrei, Macy 

Wademan.  4th: Berkley Jacobitz. 5th: Ken-

neth Hulse, Zoe Johnson, Gracey McIntyre, 

Kaleb Wahlmeier.  6th: Justine Bierman, 

Kaitlyn Carver, Jenna Fisher, Katherine 

Greenland, Jerzie Kapustka, Maison Reeves, 

Karlee Sherman, Conner Wademan. 7th: 

Logan Brooks, Sam Dierks, Avery Sorgenfrei, 

Ian Waite. 8th: McKenna Bloomberg, Caleb 

Clark, Hannah Fleming, Peytin Hudson, 

Jenna Kempf,  Hunter Krueger, Andrew  

Matthies, Abigail Price, Sam Shafer, Karson 

Sherman.   

Childrenõs Choir will sing 

in church at the 10:30 service 

on April 22 for one last time 

this school year. However, we 

will continue to meet for sing-

ing at the beginning of the Sun-

day School hour from 9:15-9:30 

in the Sanctuary.  Also, we have been asked to 

sing at College View in the  

afternoon on Faith in Action Sunday (April 15.) 

Please let Jean Davis know if you can take part in 

that wonderful ministry opportunity!  

Vacation Bible School  
       June 4 -8, 2018  

 

     Mark your calendars!  

 

Baccalaureate for all graduating High School Seniors will be held on April 25th at 

7:45pm in the nave. Seniors meet in the south classroom (Room 102-103) at 7:30. A cookie 

reception will be in the basement fellowship hall following the service. Everyone is invited to 

join in this celebration for our group of graduating seniors! 

Co-Ed Teen Softball - 8th-12th graders  

 Cost: $25 for team shirt   

 Turn your money in by April 22.     

 We need a minimum of 15 people     

 signed up and paid to make a  

 team. 
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            ADULT EDUCATION IN APRIL 

Sundays   

 

THE SUNDAY LESSONS [E-100]- Room 11 - 9:15AM -  Pastor Paul, class leader 
 This class takes an in-depth look at the scripture lessons taken from the Sunday morning reading.  

  

ILLUMINATED FAITH: Using words and art to reflect on Godõs Word [P-300]- Room 102-103 - 9:15AM     
 Join class leader, Vicki Fisher, as this class continues on a journey through selected verses from the books 

 of Poetry taking up the practice of lectio divina: Reading, Thinking, Praying, Living the Scriptures.  Bring a 

 Bible and a notebook.  If you have a journaling Bible– one with margins for note taking, feel free to bring 

 it.  Our daily Bible readings are from Solo: An Uncommon Devotional by Eugene Peterson.  Each Sunday 

 morning, through April,  we’ll gather to discuss the readings from the previous week and create some art 

 inspired from the week’s meditations.  

 

BASIC BIBLE TRUTHS [P-100] - Fellowship Hall  - 9:15AM  - Class began March 4 

   This class serves as adult confirmation for those wishing to become new members.  It is also attended 

 by members who want a review of our faith and teachings. Class concludes on April 29 with a new member  

 welcome at the 10:30 service, followed by a new member luncheon. 
  

Tuesdays 
 

MENõS BREAKFAST BIBLE STUDY [C-100]- Ray’s Café - 7:00AM 
 All men are invited to come for discussion and enjoy coffee or breakfast. More info? Call Bill, 402-461-6624. 
  

Wednesdays 
 

MORNING BIBLE STUDY [P-200]- 9:00am- Room 11  

 Pastor Dunbar leads this group through prayer time, devotion, song, treats, and sermon discussion.   All 

 are invited to come and be a part of this wonderful group of old & new friends. 
          

EVENING BIBLE STUDY - 6:30pm- Room 11— final class session is April 25. 

 No Other Gospel: A Study of Galatians    This letter from St. Paul is sometimes referred to as “Luther’s book” 

 since Martin Luther borrowed so heavily from it in his writings; Galatians reminds us of the marvelous good 

 news that it is only by grace, through faith in Jesus Christ, that we are saved. We can’t be hear that Gospel 

 enough! In this class we will read slowly through the text together, taking time for prayer, listening for what God 

 is saying, and share our insights. Leader, Pastor Dunbar. 

       _ _ _ _  

 

 

                                                                               

 

 

 

 

 

òHow great is the 

love the Father has 

lavished on us, 

that we should be 

called children of 

God! And that is 

what we are!ó 

 
                       - 1 John 3:1  

   
                             

                                              April 2018 

 

                   April Verse of the Month  Ƃ 

                                                                                                                                            –  1 John 3:1  

 

         

 During the season of Lent we reflect on 

the great love that God has shown us – most 

clearly seen in Jesus, the Son of God who came to 

suffer and die for us. Because of Christ’s sacrifice, 

and through our baptism, we are able to become 

part of God’s family. How great is that? And if the 

news seems too good to be true, John assures us – 

“that is what we are!” John (who refers to himself 

as “the disciple whom Jesus loved”) often ad-

dresses the recipients of his letters as “children,” 

and tradition holds that even to the end of his life 

he would address his listeners as “little children.” 

Your identity is found in this truth: You are a 

child of God!  
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We invite you to Join us each Sunday 

Worship at 8:00 AM or 10:30 AM 

Sunday Education Hour at 9:15 AM 

 

Return Service Requested 

HOLY WEEK & EASTER SCHEDULE 

PALM SUNDAY, MARCH 25 - 8:00 AND 10:30AM 

MAUNDY THURSDAY, MARCH 29 - 7:00PM 

GOOD FRIDAY, MARCH 30 - 7:30PM 
 

EASTER SUNDAY, APRIL 1 - 6:30, 8:00, AND 10:30AM  

Easter Breakfast 7:00-8:00AM   ╬   Sunday Education Hour 9:15AM  

Staff of  

Faith Lutheran Church 
Office ð 462-5044 

www.aFamilyofFaith.com 

(includes all email addresses) 

 

Paul T. Dunbar, Pastor 

462-9551 (Home) 

 

Josh Davis, Pastor 

402-705-0874 (Cell) 

 

Wade Johnson, D.C.E. 

463-8670 (Home) 

 

Vicki Fisher, D.C.E. 

462-0194 (Home) 

 

Support Staff 

Cindy OõDonnell, Secretary 

Deb Henkel, Bookkeeper 

Angie Nissen, Custodian 

Our Mission Statement:  Faith Lutheran Church is the body of Christ,  
called to be the caring hands and loving voice of Christ in this world.  

 2018 

http://www.aFamilyofFaith.com

